
Issue 31  

3rd May 2024 

P
R

E
E

S
 S

C
H

O
O

L N
E

W
S

    

Dear Parents/Carers 
We demonstrate our Values of Trust, Respect, Honesty, Kindness, Friendship and Generosity   

at Prees C.E. Primary School and Nursery in all that we strive to achieve each day.      

Monday 6th May   Bank Holiday  -  Children not in school 
                                                                             

Tuesday 7th May   PE  -  Nursery, Year 3, Year 5 and Year 6 
 

Wednesday 8th May   PE  -  Year 2 and Year 4 
  

Thursday 9th May              Swimming  -   Reception Class and Year 1 

     PE  -   Year 5 and Year 6   
                Outdoor Learning—Nursery Class                                                
 

Friday 10th May                         PE  -  Year 3 and Year 4 

                  Outdoor Learning Year 1 

Please can children come to school in their PE kit on PE days and bring a spare pair of socks to 
change into as the grass can be wet.  Can children come to school in Outdoor Learning clothes 

(a long sleeved top, long trousers, wellies and a waterproof coat).  Thank you. 

Holiday Club                                                                                                                            
Holiday club will run again on Friday 24th, Tuesday 28th and                                               

Wednesday 29th May.                                                                                                          
Bookings are made on sQuid; the closing date is Friday 17th May.  Parents/Carers using the 

Childcare Scheme/Vouchers, should book by emailing knight.j@prees.shropshire.sch.uk                                          

 Our school uniform is now stocked by                                                                                                                              
School Shop Direct                                                                                                                                                                        
9 Bredwood Arcade                                                                                                                                               

Whitchurch                                                                                                                                                                            
Shropshire, SY13 1AF 

School Shop Direct are open each day including 
school holidays. 

For school uniform enquiries, please contact 
School Shop Direct Ltd by one of the follow                      

methods:                                                                                           
-  In-store                                                                                                                                                                                 

-  Telephone: 01948  838747                                                                                                                                               
-  Website: https://schoolshopdirect.co.uk 

Any queries, please do not hesitate to contact us. 

Starting Nursery in September 

If your child will have had their 2nd or 3rd birthday by the 31st August they can join Nursery in      
September 2024.  

Please find attached the initial Nursery Form to apply for a place. 

Any queries please do not hesitate to contact us.  

  Twitter  

Our school has a twitter account 
@preesschool.                                          

We use the                     
account to share some 
of the amazing things 

that the children                 
undertake in school.  

The account is private, but if you 
would like to follow our account 
then please request this and as 

long as we are sure who you are 
then your request will be                        

accepted.                                              

Thank you.  

https://schoolshopdirect.co.uk/


 Dates for your Diary 

Monday 6th May  Bank Holiday  -  children not in school 

w/b 13th May   Key Stage 2 SATS 

Thursday 23rd May  Break up for half term 

Friday 24th May  PD Day  -  children not in school 

Monday 3rd June  Return to school 

Tuesday 4th June   Sports Day  -  Years Reception, 1 and 2 before lunch and             
    Years 3, 4, 5 and 6 after lunch 

Thursday 27th June  Class Group Photographs 

Monday 15th—Wednesday 

17th July   Year 6 Residential visit 

Thursday 18th July  Break up for Summer holidays 

Stay, Play and Chat 
 

  
 

Prees C.E. Primary School & Nursery 
every Wednesday   

 9.00am  -  10.30am  (during term time)  
    Sessions are free.  

** Breakfast Club ** 

Our Breakfast Club starts at 8am each 
term time morning.  We are enquiring if 

any parents/carers would require               
breakfast club from 7.45am each                   

morning?  Can you please contact the 
office if this is an option you would                 

regularly use.   Thank you.                                              

 If you are concerned about someone’s safety                                                                                                                     

In an emergency dial 999, but for other calls to the police please ring 101. To report a safeguarding 
concern by phone ring the First Point of Contact team on 0345 678 9044 Monday to Thursday, 9am to 

5pm, and Friday 9am to 4pm.                                                                                                  
If you have urgent adult safeguarding concerns outside of these hours, please phone the                                       

Emergency Social Work Duty Team on 0345 678 9040. 

sQuid - our online payment system in school 

sQuid is our online payment system that is used to make a variety of school payments. Parents/ carers 
can use sQuid to pay for school payments such as: Dinner Money top ups, Toast, School Trips,                       

Breakfast Club, Wrap Around Club and Swimming etc.  

If your child is just starting our school you will receive a code during their first week enabling you to set 
up an account.  Your child will still be able to have a lunch or stay to Breakfast or Wrap Around Club 

(from 3 years old) whilst a code is being allocated to you.  Children in Reception Class, Year 1 and Year 2 
are entitled to Universal Free School Meals.  

If you are not yet using or have mislaid your sQuid code please contact the office. 

BBC — Tiny, Happy People 

Tiny Happy People have a range of advice for everyone about helping children to understand their 
emotions.    Please visit:                                                                                                      

https://www.bbc.co.uk/tiny-happy-people/helping-children-understand-their-emotions/zc4fsk7                                      
to find out more. 

Warm Weather                                                                                                

As the weather gets warmer please ensure your child brings a sun hat to school and                     

sunscreen (labelled with their name, which only they must use and self-apply).  Please can 
children bring a water bottle, labelled with their name to school each day.  If your 

child is bringing juice to drink with their lunch can they also bring a bottle with water 
in, so that they can remain hydrated throughout the day.  Thank you.  

https://www.shropshire.gov.uk/adult-social-care/where-can-i-get-help/first-point-of-contact/
https://www.shropshire.gov.uk/emergency-social-work-team/


Support for parent carers of  

children with SEND  

Shropshire’s Local Offer 

Having access to good quality information to help you 
understand the world of SEND is important when   

making decisions about your child's life. This is where 
websites such as the Shropshire’s SEND Local Offer can 

help you.  

Shropshire Larder - a resource for people in Shropshire 

The Shropshire Larder is a community information resource, bringing together the support available in 
Shropshire for people on low incomes. 

Take a look at their website for further information on the following:  

• How to access emergency food   

• Where to access low cost or free food in Shropshire   

• Advice on eating well on a budget   

• Where to get local help with money issues  

            https://www.shropshirelarder.org.uk/  

Worrying About Money 

Worrying about Money? Please use the link 
below to find guidance and advice             

regarding money worries that may be    
affecting you and your family: 

https://www.worryingaboutmoney.co.uk/ 
shropshire 

Leaflets are also available from: 
https://www.foodaidnetwork.org.uk/cash-

first-leaflets 

Parenting Helpline                                                                                                           
Parenthood can be extremely rewarding and enjoyable. It can also be demanding, frustrating and                            

exhausting. Shropshire Council’s Parenting Team is here to support parents and carers to raise healthy,     

well-rounded children in a loving and stable environment.                                                                       

Do you have any questions around child development and parenting?                                                            

Why not call our Parenting Helpline where one of our trained Parenting Practitioners will be ready to 

listen?  Call 01743 250950 - Tuesdays and Thursdays from 9am to 12.30pm.                                                        

If you would like to find out about other services the Parenting Team  offers                                                                 

please email: Parenting.team@shropshire.gov.uk 

https://shropshire.gov.uk/the-send-local-offer/


Webinar 8th May 6pm 

Cyber Protect Live Information Session for Parents, Guardians & Carers – 

A live online session giving advice on how to keep yourself and your family safe online. This will 
be presented by West Midlands Regional Cyber Crime Unit Prevent Team in conjunction with 
West Mercia’s Force Cyber Crime Unit. 

8th May 2024 at 6pm –  https://events.teams.microsoft.com/event/fb7f9e84-9df4-453a-a5d7-
6a1002ed9c7a@dd7d99f4-65c4-4822-bf7b-75d61ebc8f4a 

https://3zxk54v78z64jy6v.click.mailersend.net/tl/cws/eyJpdiI6ImJ5dEN0RWtUZml4NEtCempob1o4SlE9PSIsInZhbHVlIjoienllSGZLK2VKbGR4Sk1JUWE4WTZvMW5JODlVT2VRL0liSUlCbmRrQ09sdVgrNXR5S21rcnpyZVlJUTJlV1RwdlBDaUFUSEk3SU9XOUFQbFlWUVFkbTZOZlIwakF4bkpKU2twM0ttTVhKYkgyaytUV0
https://3zxk54v78z64jy6v.click.mailersend.net/tl/cws/eyJpdiI6ImJ5dEN0RWtUZml4NEtCempob1o4SlE9PSIsInZhbHVlIjoienllSGZLK2VKbGR4Sk1JUWE4WTZvMW5JODlVT2VRL0liSUlCbmRrQ09sdVgrNXR5S21rcnpyZVlJUTJlV1RwdlBDaUFUSEk3SU9XOUFQbFlWUVFkbTZOZlIwakF4bkpKU2twM0ttTVhKYkgyaytUV0

